Dear Corrine,

Please consider this email as my strong opposition to the recent proposal by Mayor Josh Morgan for considering "705 Fanshawe Park Rd. W." as one of the homeless hub locations. I have serious concerns as I am resident in the Fox Field community and in very close proximity to the proposed location. This is a family and a kid friendly neighbourhood with close proximity to elementary schools, kids playgrounds, nature trails and splash pads. I am a father to a 5 year old kid and this news on CTV has really made me stressed and anxious for the security of my family and kid. I reside close to the Vista Woods park which is within the 800m proximity to the proposed homeless hub. If this hub becomes operational for sure I will not send my kid to the park for play which for sure will affect my kid's health and development which is now making me feel depressed. Also, I will be stressed for the safety of my family when I will be away for work.

When I read the CTV article, I noted all other 4 sites are in properly zoned areas whereas the site at "705 Fanshawe Park Rd. W." requires rezoning. I am frustrated as the "City of London" always asks for our suggestions for any community specific improvements like Park/Recreational improvements, to wisely spend our hard earned tax payer money but why the consent was not taken from us the residents of this neighbourhood before proceeding with this proposal. This proposal by Mayor Josh Morgan looks autocratic to me as the consent from we the people of this neighborhood was never taken before progressing with this proposed development.

I humbly request you to please reconsider this proposal and remove "705 Fanshawe Park Rd. W." as a location for the homeless hub.

I am confident that my voice will be heard and Mayor Josh Morgan will respect my humble request.

Thanks, and I'm looking forward to your support.

Paryant Gosain